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PE and SPORT FUNDING 2015-16 

Impact of spend  

 

 

 

Over the past year 2015-16 we have been allocated £9160 for the development of PE 
and sport to promote fitness, healthy living and wellbeing.  

This money has offered the opportunity to develop our provision not only for PE but 
with our Little Leaders, extending into lunchtimes and break times.  

Over the past year 2015-16 we have developed our provision through funding by 
providing; 

1. Sports day staffing and resources at a cost of £500          
2. Athletic coaches (for sports day) coaches- £500 
3. Little Dribblers in reception classes: £1575 
4. Teachers CPD Jenny Moseley (Ms Earl) effective lunchtimes- £110.  
5. Disseminated of Jenny Moseley training to lunchtime care assistants over 2 

staff meetings- supply cover AE: £140 + Overtime for staff: £100 (2/3 and 9/3) 
6. Dance festival coach: £220 
7. Anti-Bullying Crew resources- £100 

Impact: 

1. Sports day enhanced and extended new and old skills for the children across 
all the year groups and was a very successful day in partnership with the 
Foundation of Light. Parents Questionnaires commented that the day was “ 

2. Sunderland Foundation of Light completed athletics skill sessions with all 
children in school. Each teacher was involved in these sessions and so current 
and focused CPD for the teaching of athletics was delivered.   

3. Little Dribblers:  At the end of the academic year in EYFS, 91.3% of children 
achieved the early learning goal for moving and handling. Some children from 
Reception were identified as talented in PE and their names put forward for 
Sunderland AFC football teams.  

4. Jenny Moseley training: behaviour at lunchtime and playtimes and organisation 
and the range of activities on offer were improved due to intense training 
provided by A Earl (SENCO)- year 2 ‘runners’ were developed to collect 
reception and year 1 children and ensure they walk sensible down the corridors. 
From SLT walk through the long line of children waiting for lunch to be served 
to them was drastically reduced. (see monitoring file) 

5. The training with lunchtime staff has raised the confidence of lunchtime 
supervisors overall in school. Staff are now able to actively involve children in 
games and activities at lunchtimes ensuring that children are occupied and 
active.  
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6. A qualified dance coach was appointed to run a dance class after school. This 
taught boys and girls in year 2 a set routine which they performed at the 
Sunderland Dance festival 2016 which was held at the Empire Theatre. 
Children gained skills in how to complete a dance routine, how to work as a 
team and also developed their performance skills.   

7. The Anti-Bullying Crew bought new tabards and resource to help ensure they 
can be seen on the yard by those needing a friend. Badges were also bought 
for then crew.  This has helped school to develop a happy and calm atmosphere 
on the yard and helps children to feel safe at school at playtimes.   

 

 

 


